
Dodgeville Housing Authority (DHA) 
Minutes, September 21, 2022 

 
Present at Dodgeville City Hall: Commissioners Terry Edwards, Jeff Grayson, Jeff Thomas and 
Patricia Rock.  Present via Zoom:  Commissioners John Ziehr and Gretta Stilson. Representing 
Allegiant Property Management, Cindy Knutson. Guest Attendee via Zoom:  Kayla Mayne 
Excused:  Commissioner Tom DeVoss. 
 
Chairman Edwards called the meeting to order at 10:01 a.m. John Ziehr mad the motion, Patricia 
Rock second, to approve the Certification of Public Notice and Agenda.  Motion passed 
unanimously. Terry Edwards presented the minutes from the August 10, 2022 meeting. Patricia 
Rock made the motion, Jeff Grayson second, to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion 
passed unanimously.  
 
Cindy Knutson presented the financial report for August, 2022. Jeff Thomas made the motion, 
Patricia Rock second, to approve the financials as presented.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
The following was reviewed under New Business: 
 

• Cindy Knutson provided the Housing Choice Voucher program update.  DHA currently 
has 54 lease-ups, down three from the total at last month’s meeting.  There are 17 
potential clients on the waiting list and no clients currently with vouchers.  

• Cindy Knutson gave the board a report on the Wisconsin Association of Housing 
Authorities fall conference.  The sessions included new software reporting training and 
landlord retention training.  Cindy will e-mail selected materials from the conference to 
DHA commissioners for review. 

• Commissioner Jeff Grayson reported that DHA is in the process of correcting some 
incorrect TIN numbers with the Internal Revenue Service. 

• Chairman Edwards and Cindy will receive training from the City of Dodgeville on new 
procedures for posting on the city’s website. 

 
The following was reviewed under Old Business: 
 

• Cindy gave a SEMAP update.  This report is not due to HUD until February 28, 2023.  At 
the October board meeting we will be informed of our previous SEMAP in February of 
2021. Also, when the next SEMAP report is completed, it will be reviewed with the 
commissioners. 

• A report on client termination was tabled until the October meeting. 
 
The next meeting of DHA will be held Wednesday, October 12 at 10:00 a.m. at Dodgeville City 
Hall, with a Zoom option available. There being no further business, Gretta Stilson made the 
motion, Patricia Rock second, to adjourn the meeting at 10:50 a.m. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Terry Edwards, Acting Secretary 


